ST BENEDICT'S CHURCH AND SWANSEA UNIVERSITY CATHOLIC CHAPLAINCY



EGLWYS BENED SANT A CHAPLANIAETH GATHOLIG PRIFYSGOL ABERTAWE

www.stbenedictsketty.co.uk

St. Benedict's Presbytery, Llythrid Avenue, Sketty, Swansea, SA2 OJJ Tel: 01792 202447

PLEASE TAKE THIS NEWSLETTER HOME WITH YOU!

MASS TIMES AND INTENTIONS

Sunday, 14th September	6:00 p.m.	+ Ursula White	Sean
The Exaltation of the Cross	8:30 a.m.	Parish	Sean
The Examination of the Closs	11:00 a.m.	Birthday of Louiza Hikary	Kasia Hikary
Monday, 15th September Our Lady of Sorrows	9:30 a.m.	+ Raymond Comley	Val & Millie Williams
Tuesday, 16th September Ss Cornelius and Cyprian	7:00 p.m.	Holy Souls	
Wednesday, 17th September St Robert Bellarmine	9:30 a.m.	Holy Souls	
Thursday, 18th September	9:30 a.m.	+ John Howard	R. Jenkins
Friday, 19th September	9:30 a.m.	Profession of Sr Helen Pinto	39 Eaton Crescent Srs.
Saturday, 20th September	9:30 a.m.	Intentions of U. John	Eileen Roberts
Ss Andrew Kim Taegon & Com.			
Sunday, 21st September	6:00 p.m.	+ Sr Josephine	Eileen Roberts
25TH Sunday of Ordinary Time	8:30 a.m.	Parish	
	11:00 a.m.	Intentions of Collette	B. Brooks
	2:00 p.m.		

CONFESSION: Saturdays after the morning mass and before the evening mass or by appointment.

MORNING PRAISE: 15 minutes before the weekday morning mass. **MARIAN DEVOTION:** 15 minutes before the Tuesday evening mass.

BENEDICTION: after the Friday morning mass. **LECTIO DIVINA:** after the Thursday morning mass

SICK LIST: Please remember in your prayers – Bishop Daniel Mullins, Mgr David Botrill, Fr Eric Wastell, Muriel Donald, Michael O'Kane, Catherine Sullivan, Roger Eddy, Geoff Slee, Elana Fallone, Ron Gaffney, Ciaran Jones, Binoy Thomas, Jim Morrisey, Jean Fonseka, Cliff Griffiths, Eileen Kelly, Kathleen Lewis, Diane Cullen, Millie Williams, Stan Lofthouse, Margaret Blake, Margaret Cobley, Michael Reynolds, Michael McGovern, Afric Hoynes, John Blackey, Valerie Murphy and all other members of the parish who are unwell at this time.

Hospital? Are you, someone in your family, or a Catholic friend, in hospital or going in soon? Please let us know. We have no other way of learning who is in hospital, to be able to offer them the pastoral care of the of the hospital visitor, or to bring the spiritual healing of the Sacraments.

MINISTERS NEXT WEEKEND (20-21 September)

READERS	6:00 p.m.	Geoff Slee	George Read	Terry McGrath
	8:30 a.m.	Martin Kearns	Adythia George	Ailin George
	11:00 a.m.	Peter Cashman	Lyn Lockier	Emma James
COMMUNION 6:00 p.m.		Martina Eddy	Paddy Tribe	Maureen Davies
	8:30 a.m.	Robin Baragry	Angela Mugford	Sr Bridget Carr
	11:00 a.m.	Angela Valenzuela	Joan Ansell	Connie Warren

WARM WELCOME to all holiday makers who visit St Benedict. Wishing you all a safe and enjoyable holiday. Warm welcome to new and returning students. Wishing you all the best for the new academic year.

PARISH AND DIOCESAN FINANCES. Please see the notice board.

MISSIO RED BOXES. The autumn edition of Mission Today is now available. It is a free magazine that explains where the monies collected from the Red Boxes are used. The magazine shows the different mission areas/territories that benefit from the Red Box collections. If you are interested in helping the mission, please ask for a red box from Jane Phillips (01792 - 208658).

CHILDREN'S MASS. Last Sunday marked the restoration of children's mass. Adults are still welcome to participate. Every first Sunday of the month parents and grandparents are encouraged to bring their children, grandchildren to join the children's mass. Children are encouraged to join the liturgy group every Sunday morning.

SUNG MASS. In order to satisfy the needs of people who prefer the solemn celebration of mass, the choir will sing on Saturday evening preceding the first Sunday of every month. This will begin on 06 September.

ROTA. A new Rota for readers and ministers of Holy Communion is now posted on the notice board. Please take note of the names of new ministers. Thanks to Sr Mary Carr for training them.

DIOCESAN FUND RAISING. Maureen Watkins is the person in charge for the skyfall fund raising. Please see the sign-up sheet at the ambulatory and submit your pledged donation to her.

HCPT FUND RAISING. Please support the sponsored walk of Helen Williams which is aimed to raise funds for the HCPT.

SVP. The St Vincent de Paul Society in England and Wales has around 10,000 members who, last year, made nearly 500,000 visits to those in need. September is SVP Awareness Month and the theme this year is "Concern is Not Enough." If you share our concern for those in need, and would like to turn that concern to action, why not consider joining the SVP. The Society is always in need of new members to carry out this work so if you would like to find out more, please contact Ian Harding or SVP National Office on 020 7703 3030.

UNIVERSITY CHAPLAINCY. The chaplaincy is now preparing for the welcome days, 19 - 20 September and the Freshers' Fayre 23 - 24 September. Sylvia Nwosu is now preparing the rota for both the welcome days and freshers. Please notify her if you want to help in the said events. We wish all the students who going home to join their family all the best. Thank you for enriching the chaplaincy during your stay with us. Please keep us in your prayer.

EMERGENCY. For pastoral emergency please notify Canon Flook. Sr Bridget Guidera will be in charge of the parish in the absence of the priest-in-charge. Sr Bridget Mulvaney is the one in charge of the CathSoc in the absence of the chaplain.